

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING VILLAGE OF SARANAC PLANNING COMMISSION

The PLANNING COMMISSION of the VILLAGE OF SARANAC will hold a PUBLIC HEARING, in conjunction with their regular meeting on Wednesday August 7, 2013, 7:00 p.m., at the Saranac Village Office, 27 N Bridge Street. The purpose of the Public Hearing is to hear and accept public comments on the following request:

Dave Hartman of Carhart Products, which is located at 460 E Main Street in Saranac, has applied for an Open Air/Outdoor Storage Special Use Permit (Zoning Ordinance Section 30.20.12 I.) to store business products such as automobile bumpers outside of the building. The business recycles industrial plastic and the bumpers and other plastics are at times stored outside in two areas while waiting to be processed inside.

A copy of the application is available for review at the Village Office. Public comment will be accepted at the hearing. Written comments will also be considered if received at the Village Office prior to the hearing date.

Mark Talcott – Planning Commission Chair, Village of Saranac